July Lady of the month







September 2012

Founded 2005

Officers:
President Johna Brand 847-308-3893
johnabrand@sbcglobal.net
Vice Pres, Joan Monaghen 630-289-9345
himrover2@att.net
Secretary Beth Welke 630-540-0128
Ladies, to ke attachment o
Villa Olivia.
The Lord ble

welkebeth@yahoo.com Treasurer Pat Bitz 630-289-0966

patbitz1@comcast.net
Trustees: Becht, Tina 630-289-7813
ltbecht@hotmail.com

Jeannie Gurrieri 630-289-0915 jmdiaz14995@sbcglobal.net Pat Kippes 630-289-5224

p.kippes@sbcglobal.net Parliamentarian Carol Zaehler

STANDING COMMITTEES:

Historian Pat Bitz
Newsletter Beth Welke
Publicity ??
Spiritual Leona Horn
Holy Hour of Prayer Barb Scheffki
Baby shower- Pat Bitz
Membership Arlene Huinker
Florence Graziano

Program
St Joseph's Table
Debbie Johnson,

Jeannie Gurrieri, Patti Kaltinger

St Patrick's Shirley Vachon
Bake Sales Barbara Regan
Hospitality Patti Kaltinger
Church Carol Zaehler
Community Rosemary Olmstead
Outreach to the sick & needy JoAnn Page
& Carol Zaehler

Fundraising Pat Kippes
MRLD drive Donna Lenhardt
Kiwanis drive Rose Olmstead
Vocations Raffle Carol Zaehler
Charitable Donations NEW! Pat Bitz

Ladies, to keep it simple I will have our Newsletter publisher simply do an attachment of my speech given at the Grand Knights Awards Dinner held at

2011-2012 State Motto "Preserving our Past, Forging our Future, Centered on the Eucharist"

The Lord blessed us with a spectacular sunset visible through the floor to ceiling windows which overlooked the ski lift area.

Father Ted congratulated the Knights and Ladies on their many activities and challenged them to plan a parish bus trip for a visit to the Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help in Champion Wisconsin. (*We could call it "Mary Renews Our Parish."*)

He also recommended that the Council Adopt a Family.

AND he announced that the Knights would have the opportunity to speak at all masses the weekend of October 14 to recruit new members. **Cardinal George has declared October as "Knights of Columbus Month".** The Knights have graciously embraced the idea that the Auxiliary be included in the membership recruitment activities. I will be speaking at the next K of C business meeting, we will be included in the announcements at masses during the weekend of Oct 14th and share the bulletin flyer insert.

The K of C awarded Knight of the Year to Jerry Huinker and Family of the Year to Adam Kanya & family.

The Ladies Auxiliary awarded Lady of the Year to Arlene Huinker. *Corey and I did not plan this coincidence*.

Just before the closing prayer, Father Peter pointed out the council number of **12801** is also **December 8**, the date of **Immaculate Conception**, also the significance of the **Mary's** Millennium and that **2001** was the year this council was chartered.

It was a lovely evening, a good time was had by all and I must say what a good looking group.

Oh yes, at some point toward the end of the evening, it was my privilege to stand and thank the Ladies present (this includes ALL of you) for your dynamic support. "This is not a team of one; this is a dynamic team effort". "I thank you, Ladies for making me a better Christian and a better Catholic."

God Bless You All, Johna Brand, President, 2012-2013



To everyone who manned the hot dog, snow cone, cotton candy, popcorn, and Bingo booth's on August 25th

Ladies New Webpage

http://ladies.kofc12801.org

NEXT MEETING
September 18th 2012 at 700



<u>September</u>

Agnesanne Welke 8 Shirley Vachon 10

Birthday Blessings Ladies FOR ST IOHN'S SCHOOL

Here is the list of receipts, etc. that our own St. John the Evangelist school is collecting for fundraising:

- 1) Burger King receipts
- 2) Pop tabs
- 3) Box Tops for Education
- 4) Campbell's labels
- 5) Paper for the recycle bins located on the west side of campus

Thank you for supporting St. John the Evangelist School.

<u>Ladies Email address</u> ladiesauxiliary12801@gmail.com



Support Our Troops!

We continue to gather personal items to be shipped to our troops stationed in

foreign fields. Bring items into Carol Zaehler at Administration Center or bring to meetings.

Community Crisis Center is always in need, bring items to Dorry Dahl Needs list is on the Hand Outs table

Happy Grandparents Day September 9th



We are collecting items of need for our troops in foreign lands. Bring in items for our Fall basket to be donated to the raffle at the



Baking needs Thursday's September 13th-October 11th





Important dates

- > September 21, 22 &23 is the Tootsie Roll Drive
 - > September 23 at 0900 Corporal Mass
 - > September 28 and 29 Kiwanis peanut days
- ➤ October 4th or 11th will be Holy Hour of Prayer
- ➤ October Pancake Breakfast Cookie by the pound sale
 - ➤ October 27th 2012 Gala at the Seville
 - ➤ November 9th & 10 Carson's Sale Days
 - ➤ In store sales dates TBA



Vocations Raffle!

We have 120 booklets of 15 tickets to sell. We keep 1/2 of the sales monies for our use to aid the religious vocations of our choice. We ask that each Lady take 2 booklets to sell.

See Pat Bitz for more information and to get your booklets if you have not received them yet..

Cash sales and Unsold booklets must be returned to Pat Bitz by the November 20th meeting

Never Forget

